
HAYTON PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF A PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY 7th SEPTEMBER 2015 
Present: 
Councillor P Wilson, Chairman. Cllrs Barthorpe, Otter, Smith & Burton. 
In attendance: Mr J W Haddon, Parish Clerk, Dist Cllr K Sutton, & 4 members of the public.
15/030
Apologies
Apologies were received from Parish Cllr Fletcher (Illness) & Cty Cllr E Yates.

15/031 Declaration of Interests & Applications for Dispensation

Cllr Burton declared an interest in item 11(c) & Cllr Otter an interest in 11(b)
15/032
Minutes of a Meeting of the Council
Cllr Otter was unhappy with the minutes as he felt that they did not reflect accurately issues he had raised, the Clerk agreed to amend minutes to show his concerns over drainage issues and the public reporting of suspicious vehicles in the area.
Resolved:
That the minutes of a meeting of the Council, held on 13th July 2015 be amended and then approved as a correct record. 
15/033
Matters Arising
There were no matters arising. 
15/034 To Receive Reports from Police, District and County Cllrs.

Cllr Sutton had nothing to report at present. 
Cllr Yates & PCSO Airey were not present and had not made any reports available.
15/035
Correspondence
(a) Letter from Cllr Otter & reply by Cllr Wilson, (b) Daneshill Lakes, thank you note, (c) Manor Barn Fund, thank you note, (d) BDC, ASB Dog Control Order – effective from 1/9/2015, (e) Notts ALC, AGM details, (f) Completed form re co-option of new cllr.
Resolved:
All items were noted. Item (a) was read out by the Clerk, (f) was briefly discussed and is to be placed on next agenda.
15/036
Community Led Plan
A discussion around the registered title of Parish property took place, the Chairman felt that Gypsy Field was the most important one to get the legal title registered due to the perceived problems in the area. There was no documentation for the property but an affidavit from ex-councillor and long time resident of the village would suffice to get registration completed.
Resolved: 
The Clerk to instruct the appointed solicitors (Jones & Co) to commence the process of land registration
It was noted that there was a temporary speed sign on Main Street. There  had been an acknowledgment of the Parish Council’s proposal for permanent speed signs, but it looked increasingly likely that the Parish Council would have to fund from reserves a second sign. The cost of the signs currently is £7k-£8k, but there is a 10yr maintenance fee included.
Responses from the newsletter article regarding the signs were 100% in favour of increasing the precept to cover the cost of the signs.
15/037 Finance

Resolved: 
That the following accounts be approved for payment:

(i)
Danesvill Lakes, S137 donation - £20.00; Chq 0787
(ii)
MBCAF, Defribs, S137 donation - £25.00; Chq 0788
(iii)
L Cobb, Hedgecutting - £112.50; Chq 0789

(iv)
PW, Sept Newsletter - £35.00; Chq 0790

(v)
Nth Notts Landscapes, Grasscutting - £247.20; Chq 0791
(vi)
E.On, Electricity - £9.12; Chq 0792
(vii)
J W Haddon, Salary Jul/Aug - £353.40; Chq 0793
(viii)
GB, Aug Newsletter - £35.00; Chq 0794
Cheques were raised, signed and the accounts agreed for payment. 

Balances on the account were agreed at: Current a/c - £11,356.28
15/038
Parish Fields & Associated Works 
The Clerk reported that the hedges around the playing field had been cut, it was generally agreed that the field was in good order and was being used regularly for leisure activities.
Cllr Wilson had been on to Gypsy Field and was able to report that the trees planted last year are doing well, although the grass could do with a cut.
15/039
Highways & Footpaths

The Paths Warden, Mr H Oates reported that there was very little activity at present but that he was due to commence the autumn crop survey shortly.

His report that was submitted to the County Council in July had been acknowledged and a response had been promised within the next two weeks. 
15/040
Planning
(a) App No. 14/01423/FUL – Cordall Lane, retain two temporary buildings – REFUSED
(b) App No. 26/08/00011/FUL – Removal of Condition 4 (re outside waste storage) – Pending Decision 

(c) App No. 15/00752/FUL & 15/00754/LBA – Hayton Castle Farm, conversion of derelict barn to dwelling – Pending Consideration
There was nothing further to add re (a) & (b). Cllrs were of the opinion that (c) would be an improvement to the area and as such there were no objections. 
Cllr Otter raised the issue of hedge removal, stating that it was still illegal but some landowners were ignoring this. It was stated that because of staff shortages within the planning department there was a difficulty in reporting and getting any action taken.
Cllr Wilson reported that were still issues with the Gypsy Corner site, planning restrictions were being broken daily and it was felt that none of the imposed conditions were being met. There was permission for 3 caravans to be on site but on his visit there were around 8 with various other vehicles dotted around.

Cllr Sutton stated that the planners were aware of the situation and that the serious breaches were being pursued.

Resolved: 
Chairman to write a letter to the planning dept regarding hedge removal and Gypsy Corner.
15/041
Street Drainage
Thanks to the efforts of Rachel Sellars there had been a lot of activity in the village on the drains. A collapsed drain which was the cause of some serious flooding had been identified and repaired. It now seemed that all the road drains were working more efficiently.
During the course of the repair work, the drains leading from the Kisimul Care Home were found to be blocked by inappropriate materials.

Resolved:
Chairman to write to the care home owners about the matter.

15/042 Vice Chairman

There had been some confusion regarding the initial appointment for which Cllr Wilson accepted the blame and apologised to Cllr Smith and the parish Council.

A discussion ensued during which some Cllrs felt that a Vice Chairman was vital.

The Clerk commented that there was no legal requirement for a Vice Chairman.

Resolved:
To discuss further at a future meeting.
15/043
Urgent Matters of Concern

Cllr Otter said that he was disappointed that Parish Cllrs now seemed to be elected from new people in the village rather than those who had been resident for some time.
Cllr Wilson pointed out that of 6 cllrs, 4 had over 20+ yrs within the immediate area.
15/044
Dates of Future Meetings

Proposed future meetings to be held on 
2nd Nov; 4th Jan 2016; 7th March. 
The meeting closed at 21.15
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